
ELDRED BOROUGH WATER AUTHORITY

LEAD AND YOUR DRINKING WATER

Lead in our drinking water and environment is a public health concern.  There are three potential sources for lead to accumulate in the body.   The major source is from food, inhaling from the air and from your drinking water.

To protect the public, drinking water supplies are governed by the Safe Drinking Water Act under which the United States Environmental Protection Agency sets our drinking water standards.

As your supplier of drinking water, we have prepared this information to help educate you.  The United States Environmental Protection Agency sets drinking water standards and has determined that lead is a health concern at certain levels of exposure.  There is

Currently a standard of 0.015 parts per million (ppm).

The EPA is concerned about lead in drinking water.  Too much lead in the human body can cause serious health affects.  The greatest risk is to young children and pregnant women.  

If the drinking water is determined to have high levels of dissolved lead, or any suspicion of lead contamination because of the presence of soft water, lead pipes, lead solder and other lead based plumbing materials, there are ways to minimize exposure.  


A)  Flush each cold-water faucet in a home when water stands more than a few hours.  Flushing a cold water faucet means allowing the water to run until it gets as cold as it will get before each use.  


B)  Avoid cooking with or consuming water from the hot water faucet.  Hot water dissolves more quickly than cold water.  If hot water is needed for cooking or oral consumption, draw water from the cold water tap and heat it on the stove or in the microwave.


C)  If plumbing repairs are done, make sure that only lead free solder and other lead free materials are used.  This is now a federal law.

There are other actions which can be taken by household users to reduce the risk of lead in drinking water.  For additional information, please contact your local water utility, county or state health department or the United States Environmental Protection Agency at 1-800-426-4791.  (www.epa.gov/lead)

It should be noted that the Eldred Borough Water Authority continually monitors your water quality and that all testing for lead is well below the maximum contaminant level (MCL) allowable by the Federal Interim Primary Drinking Water Regulations of 0.015 Parts Per Million (PPM).

